
 *** The main provisions of this circular can be translated as follows:  
 
“Measures applied at Border Crossing Points - Following amendments to our Circular 
dated 31.05.2021 referenced 8832 regarding measures at border crossing points to 
be applied on arrivals to Turkey, the following will enter into force:  
 
-       Persons entering Turkey from Bangladesh, Brazil, South Africa, India, Nepal 
and Sri Lanka, who have stayed in one of these countries in the last 14 days: the 
previous mandatory quarantine is no longer required and it will be sufficient for these 
people to present a negative PCR test result, conducted maximum 72 hours before 
arrival to Turkey.  
 
-       Persons entering Turkey from Afghanistan and Pakistan, who have stayed in 
one of these countries in the last 14 days, the previous mandatory quarantine period 
shall be decreased to 10 days and this quarantine can be ended upon presentation 
of a negative PCR test result conducted on the 7th day of this quarantine period. In 
case the PCR test result is positive, the related procedure established by the Ministry 
of Health shall be applied. In this line, persons entering Turkey and who are subject 
to mandatory quarantine, shall be isolated/quarantined at dorms or hostels declared 
by the competent governors as quarantine hotels. Rules and regulations about the 
transfers of these persons, accommodation costs etc. shall be decided and 
announced by the said governors.”  
 


